
 

 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED ACTION 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on January 23, 2024, the Clark County Department of 

Environment and Sustainability’s Division of Air Quality (DAQ) received an application for an 

air quality operating permit for a new stationary source of regulated air pollutants operated by 

Verizon Wireless (Source ID: 18218). The source is a mobile switching center that consists of 

diesel-powered emergency generators, located at 2650 Belmont Street, Las Vegas, Nevada 89030. 

The Control Officer has made a preliminary determination that the application complies with all 

Clark County Air Quality Regulations, all Nevada Revised Statutes Chapter 445B requirements, 

and the Clean Air Act (42 USC § 7401, et seq.), and should be approved. 

 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that anyone may submit written comments on the application and 

relevant documents to DAQ during a 30-day public comment period that starts Friday, March 15, 

2024, and ends Saturday, April 13, 2024. DAQ must receive any written comments at its offices 

at 4701 W. Russell Road, Suite 200, Las Vegas, Nevada 89118 by Saturday, April 13, 2024, at 

5:30 PM. Any person may request a public hearing during this period by filing a written petition 

with the Control Officer containing the petitioner’s name, address, daytime telephone number, 

email address, and reason for requesting a hearing. Comments may be submitted electronically to 

AQPermitting@ClarkCountyNV.gov. The Control Officer shall consider all written comments, all 

oral comments if a public hearing is held, and all other documents on the administrative record 

before taking final action on the permit. 

 

Under the applicable rules, the facility is considered a minor source of regulated air pollutants. Its 

potential to emit the following regulated air pollutants is projected to be (in tons/year): PM10=0.15; 

PM2.5=0.15; NOx=26.58; CO=1.16; SO2=0.03; VOC=0.40. 

 

The draft permit, technical support document (with RACT determinations), application with 

supplements, and relevant materials are part of the administrative record and open for public 

inspection at DAQ’s address above; by calling (702) 455-5942 Mon–Thurs, 7:30 AM–5:30 PM; 

and at  https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/government/departments/environment_and_sustainability/ 

division_of_air_quality/permitting/public_notices.php. Copies may be obtained by contacting 

Silvia Gonzalez at DAQ’s address or calling (702) 455-8007.   

 

Published on the 14th day of  March, 2024.   

 
Santosh Mathew, Permitting Manager 
 

 

mailto:AQPermitting@ClarkCountyNV.gov
https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/government/departments/environment_and_sustainability/division_of_air_quality/permitting/public_notices.php
https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/government/departments/environment_and_sustainability/division_of_air_quality/permitting/public_notices.php

